### Ronald Reagan Presidential Library Digital Library Collections

This is a PDF of a folder from our textual collections.

# Collection: Deaver, Michael Folder Title: Resumes and Recommendations (April 1981-December 1981) (5) Box: 56

To see more digitized collections visit: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library">https://reaganlibrary.gov/archives/digital-library</a>

To see all Ronald Reagan Presidential Library inventories visit: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection">https://reaganlibrary.gov/document-collection</a>

Contact a reference archivist at: <a href="mailto:reagan.library@nara.gov">reagan.library@nara.gov</a>

Citation Guidelines: <a href="https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing">https://reaganlibrary.gov/citing</a>

### **National Archives**

Catalogue: <a href="https://catalog.archives.gov/">https://catalog.archives.gov/</a>

#### MKI

#### THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

Dear Frank:

Thanks for Don Damato's resume.

I've passed it on to Jerry Carmen and our White House personnel shop. I assure you he'll get serious consideration.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Frank T. Murphy 234 N. Kenwood Street Glendale, CA 91206 -234

259 N. Kenwood Street Glendale, Ca. 91206 May 18, 1901

Mr. Michael K, Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff White House Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Deaver:

Enclosed is a resume of a good friend,
Don Damato. Don has an interest in a position
with the administration perhaps with the Small
Business Administration. His credentials include
that of attorney-at-law and former F.B.I. Agent.

Don is, or shortly will be in a position to relocate if necessary.

I appreciate any considerations your offices can show him.

Cordially,

Exank " Murnhy

FTM/m

DONALD DAMATO

12520 CARINTHIA DR. 3 90638 WHITTIER, CA 90601

(714) 675-6333 - Office (213) 943-8707 - Residence 693-8304

### PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE

1979 - to Date

Bank of Newport, Newport Beach, Calif. Vice President - Vice President & Manager

1978-1979

Self-Employed - Management/Marketing Consultant

1977-1978

Desert Empire Bank, Cathedral City, Calif. President & Chairman - Chief Executive Officer & Director

1976-1977

Ahmanson Trust Company President, Chief Executive Officer and Director

1972-1976

California Bankers Trust Company Executive Vice President-Marketing, Director

1963-1972

The Bank of California Southern California Headquarters and Los Angeles Main Office Vice President, Manager - Los Angeles Main Office, 1970-1972

Vice President - Marketing - Business Development 
Southern California Headquarters, 1966-1970 Vice President and Trust Officer - Southern California Headquarters, 1963-1966

1956 - 1963

Bank of America - Los Angeles Main Office Trust Officer/Manager - Employee Benefit Trust Division, Southern California

1950 - 1955

Federal Bureau of Investigation, Washington, D.C. and Los Angeles Special Agent

#### EDUCATION

University of Miami LLB (Juris Doctor)

University of Washington Pacific Coast Graduate School of Banking - Thesis and Certificate

Princeton and Northwestern Universities Naval Science

Stanford University, Graduate School of Business, Innovations in Financial Management - Certificate

### PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATIONS AND ACTIVITIES

Co-Founder - Western Pension Conference Past President - Life Insurance and Trust Council of Los Angeles American, California and Independent Bankers Association American Society of Corporate Secretaries Florida Bar

6161-8761

Self-Employed - Management/Marketing Consultant

8761-7761

Desert Empire Bank, Cathedral City, Calif.

President & Chairman - Chief Executive Officer & Director

LL6T-9L6T

Ahmanson Trust Company
President, Chief Executive Officer and Director

27972-1976

California Bankers Trust Company Executive Vice President-Marketing, Director

1963-1972

The Bank of California Headquarters and Los Angeles Main Office Southern California Headquarters Development - Vice President - Marketing - Business Development - Southern California Headquarters, 1966-1970 Vice President and Trust Officer - Southern California Headquarters, 1966-1970 Vice President and Trust Officer - Southern California

£96T - 956T

Bank of America - Los Angeles Main Office
Trust Officer/Manager - Employee Benefit Trust Division,
Southern California

556T - 056T

Federal Bureau of Investigation, Washington, D.C. and Los Angeles Special Agent

#### EDUCATION

Pacific Coast Graduate School of Banking - Thesis and Certificate Sergity, Graduate Stanford University, Graduate

University of Washington

Stanford University, Graduate School of Business, Innovations in Financial Management - Certificate

Princeton and Northwestern Universities Naval Science

LLB (Juris Doctor)

University of Miami

PROFESSIONAL ASSOCIATIONS AND ACTIVITIES

Oo-Founder - Western Pension Conference
Past President - Life Insurance and Trust Council of Los Angeles
American, California and Independent Bankers Association
American Society of Corporate Secretaries
Florida Bar
Ex-FBI Agents Society
Lecturer - Graduate School of Business, UCLA

COMMUNITY AFFAIRS

President, Jonathan Club
President, California Adoption Foundation, 12 Years
President, Adoptive Parents Association
Director, Santa Marta Hospital
Rotary International, Los Angeles Club 5
Trustee, Americanism Educational League
Director, Holy Family Adoption Agency
Committee Chairman, Los Angeles Area Chamber of Commerce

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

Dear Bob:

Thanks for your note about Helen Bentley.

She is still under consideration for the Navy position plus other openings in the administration.

I appreciate your comments and have passed them on the Pen and the personnel team.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Robert H. Michel Office of the Republican Leader US House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

#### Office of the Republican Leader

United States House of Representatives
Washington, D.C. 20515

May 20, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

I am writing on behalf of Helen Delich Bentley who, as I understand it, was very near the appointment of Undersecretary of the Navy when some questions were raised regarding a suit in which she was involved. It is my understanding these legal matters have all been settled amicably, but in the meantime apparently another candidate has been put forward for that position.

As you know, Helen Bentley was a candidate for Congress in a very tough Democratic district last fall in Maryland and garnered more votes than any Republican candidate in recent memory in that area. This followed her distinguished record of service in the Nixon and Ford Administrations as Chairman of the Federal Maritime Commission.

Whether it is warranted or not, this Administration has been taking a beating from the press and women's groups on what is perceived as a poor record of appointing qualified women to high-level positions. This would seem to be a golden opportunity for us to counteract some of that criticism by appointing a woman who is generally agreed to be fully qualified for the position of Undersecretary of the Navy.

Another advantage she has is her ethnic background, and she did some effective work with ethnic groups during the last two Presidential campaigns.

I hope the decision to drop her from consideration for this position will be reevaluated, and hopefully when a more complete review of her background and experience is concluded, she will be appointed to this very responsible post.

Sincerely,

Robert H. Michel Republican Leader

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

#### Dear Dennis:

I mentioned your letter regarding Dr. James George to Cap Weinberger, and he promised to follow up with his personnel people.

Obviously, that doesn't guarantee the appointment, but it does put some more focus on it.

Thanks again.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Dennis L. Bark Deputy Director Hoover Institution Stanford, CA 94305

# HOOVER INSTITUTION

ON WAR, REVOLUTION AND PEACE

Stanford, California 94305



May 12, 1981

Dear Mike:

Enclosed is a copy of a letter of recommendation that Glenn has written to Secretary Weinberger at the request of Dr. James George, a former Public Affairs Fellow of the Hoover Institution. Dr. George, who receives Glenn's strong recommendation, is specifically interested in the position of Deputy Under Secretary of the Navy.

With best wishes,

Sincerely yours,

Dennis L. Bark Deputy Director

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President and Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

**Enclosure** 

### HOOVER INSTITUTION

ON WAR, REVOLUTION AND PEACE

Stanford, California 94305



OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR

May 13, 1981

Dear Cap:

I am writing to you at the request of James L. George, professional staff member in national security affairs for the House Committee on Government Operations. With this letter I would, therefore, like to give him my strong support for the position of Deputy Under Secretary of the Navy.

As you may know, Dr. George was a Public Affairs Fellow at the Hoover Institution in 1972. His resume is attached so I will not review his accomplishments in depth, except to emphasize that he is especially well qualified for this position both substantively and politically.

He was a Republican staff member in the Senate for national security affairs for four years and for the past four years has held a similar position in the House. Following his graduation from the Naval Academy, he served six years as an officer in the Navy from 1961 to 1967. At that time he was discharged following a successful laryngectomy which has left the clarity of his voice somewhat impaired, but he speaks well in meetings and seminars and addresses larger groups with a microphone.

Since his residence at the Hoover Institution in 1972-73, I have remained in contact with Dr. George regularly. On the basis of my own experience and on the basis of the experience of many of my colleagues at Stanford University and in Washington, D.C., his abilities as a scholar and administrator in the field of international relations are superior. Of the almost 150 individuals who have held fellowships at the Hoover Institution since 1971, Dr. George ranks, without any question whatsoever, in the top ten percent. I have respect for his objective judgment and consistent ability to arrive at well-balanced analyses of complex issues in the field of international relations.

The Honorable Caspar W. Weinberger Page Two
May 13, 1981

Dr. George is committed to maintaining high standards, both personally and professionally. On the basis of my association with him for close to ten years, this letter represents my strong endorsement of his abilities.

I hope that this letter is helpful, and needless to say, I would be happy to provide further information at any time.

Sincerely yours,

Glenn Campbell

The Honorable Caspar W. Weinberger Secretary of Defense The Pentagon, Room 3E880 Washington, D.C. 20301

Enclosure

#### RESUME OF JAMES L. GEORGE

17801 Hollingworth Drive Derwood, Maryland 20855 Phone: (301) 977-1223

#### Current Position

Professional Staff Member for National Security Affairs Committee on Government Operations Room 2153 Rayburn Building United States House of Representatives Washington, D. C. 20515

Phone: (202) 225-2738

#### Education

B.S., United States Naval Academy, 1961 M.A., University of Maryland, 1969 (Political Science) Ph.D., University of Maryland, 1972 (International Relations)

#### Employment Summary

1977-Present
Professional Staff Member for National Security Affairs, Committee on
Government Operations. Responsible for investigations, hearings, reports
and legislation for Legislation and National Security Subcommittee. The
Subcommittee has concentrated on Foreign Affairs Reorganization plans and
NATO affairs.

1973-1977
Professional Staff Member for Senator Bill Brock, Committee on Government Operations, U. S. Senate. Major area of responsibility was National Security Affairs.

1972-1973
Public Affairs Fellow, Hoover Institution on War, Revolution and Peace.
While a Fellow, spent seven months at the Hoover Institution, three months at the American Enterprise Institute and one year in the office of Senator Bill Brock.

1967-1972
Graduate Student, University of Maryland. While a graduate student, concentrated studies in International Relations.

1961-1967
Officer, United States Navy. Duties in the Navy included two years on a destroyer with cruises in the Mediterranean Sea and Red Sea-Persian Gulf areas, and participation in the 1962 Cuban Missile Crisis.

Spent three years on amphibious ships with cruises in the Caribbean and participation in the 1964 Panama Canal and the 1965 Dominican Republic Crises.

Last billet was as Executive Officer. While en route to Vietnam, I contracted cancer and was retired. I had been selected for command for my next duty.

#### Major Areas of Interest

- 1. Naval Affairs -- Besides military experience, have done extensive research and written on naval affairs. One article won the U. S. Naval Institute Proceedings General Prize Essay for 1978 and another was first honorable mention in 1979. Have also edited a book, <u>Problems of Sea Power as We Approach the Twenty-First Century</u>.
- 2. NATO -- Duties on Government Operations Committee have included extensive research in NATO Rationalization/Standardization and Interoperability of weaponry and plans, and work on the NATO Long Term Defense Plan. Committee has taken several trips to Europe to study these problems.
- 3. SALT -- Have closely studied the Strategic Arms Limitations Treaty and written several articles on the subject.
- 4. Foreign Affairs Organization -- Duties on Government Operations Committee have included oversight of foreign affairs and national security organizations. Have written a section on Department of Defense Organization in the Congressional Research Service Study, Role of the United States in a Changing World: Major Issues for the 96th Congress.
- 5. Other -- Have prepared speeches and testimony for both Senator Brock and Congressman Horton. Helped prepare a televised debate between Senators Brock and Muskie on defense spending. The statements were subsequently published as a book entitled, <u>What Price Defense</u>? These, and other writings, are available upon request.

#### Miscellaneous

Member, Pi Sigma Alpha (National Political Science Honor Society)
Chosen an Outstanding Young Man of America for 1972
 (for work with the American Cancer Society)
Fellowship, Hoover Institution on War, Revolution and Peace
Member, Board of Directors, Washington Hearing and Speech Society
Member, Editorial Board, International Public Policy Research Corporation
Winner of U. S. Naval Institute Proceedings General Prize Essay for 1978
First Honorable Mention, U. S. Naval Institute Proceedings General Prize Essay
for 1979.

#### Personal

Place of Birth: Chicago, Illinois
Date of Birth: October 16, 1939
Marital Status: Married, two children

Health: I am a larvngecto

I am a laryngectomee due to a cancer occurrence in February 1966. The laryngectomy has left my speech adequate for small groups and meetings. My health since 1966 has been excellent with no signs

of recurrence.

#### References

Senator Bill Brock, Chairman Republican National Committee 310 First Street, S. E. Washington, D. C. 20003 W. Glenn Campbell, Director Hoover Institution on War, Revolution and Peace Stanford, California 94305

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Barton:

Thanks for your letter regarding your desire for an appointment to the President's Export Council.

I have noted the attached documents and have passed all of it on to the White House Personnel Director, Mr. E. Pendleton James.

I'm sure you'll be hearing from him soon.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William J. Barton
International Business-Government
Counsellors, Inc.
1625 Eye Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20006



International Business-Government Counsellors, Inc.

1625 Eye Street, N.W., Washington, D.C. 20006 • Telephone (202) 872-8181 • Telex: 440511 IBGC UI • Cable: BUSGOV

May 18, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, D.C. 20500

SUBJECT: President's Export Council

Dear Mr. Deaver:

It is my understanding that Commerce Secretary Baldridge and Undersecretary Olmer have recommended to the White House that I be appointed to the President's Export Council, and Senator Bill Roth told me that he had contacted Secretary Baldridge to endorse this action.

While I was away on a trip, a telephone call came to my office inquiring about my political credentials. Let me say that I supported President Reagan, starting in the Primary Campaign, as evidenced by the enclosed two letters from him, and changed my affiliation from Democrat to Republican in my home state of Maryland.

In terms of substantive qualifications, I have spent most of my career in the international business field, as shown by the enclosed biographical sketch, and I have served as Chairman or a member on Export Expansion voluntary committees in Pittsburgh, in Chicago for the State of Illinois, and served on Regional Export Expansion Councils for Chicago and for Maryland.

I commend to your reading the enclosed report on "U.S. Export Policy" which, although dated December, 1978, is still fundamentally valid, since most of the disincentives and lack of incentives continue for American exporters, although the Reagan Administration and Congress are now beginning to act to reestablish America's global competitive position in exports and economic affairs. An Assistant Secretary in the Commerce Department has told me that this Report has been his most valuable instrument for analysis and recommendations as how to straighten out the American export situation.

Mr. Michael K. Deaver May 18, 1981 Page Two

One other enclosure is Testimony that I gave to the Senate Governmental Affairs Committee on the need for improvement in America's international economic position.

I would appreciate your giving careful consideration to my recommended appointment to the President's Export Council, and let me mention that I am sending similar letters to Messrs. James Baker and Ed Meese.

Sincerely,

William J. Barton

President

WJB: jmb

enclosures

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

Dear Senator:

I've sent your note about Robert S. Scott on to Cap Weinberger.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Senator George L. Murphy President Washington Consultants, Inc. 905 Sixteenth Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20006 glil

#### WASHINGTON CONSULTANTS, INC.

GEORGE L. MURPHY PRESIDENT May 7, 1981

Cap wenherer

May Thank —

Honorable Michael K. Deaver Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff The White House

Dear Mike:

I agree completely with the Administration's desire to get the Government out of the motion picture and audiovisual field. It has been greatly over-expanded and unprofitable.

There are areas, however, where national security and other reasons make government control and use of audiovisuals essential.

When I was in the Senate, I stopped Secretary McNamara's plan to close Norton Air Force Base. I also was instrumental in making that base the hub of the wheel for all Air Force audiovisual work. Before then it had been all over the lot like a flock of frightened muskrats. For the first time the entire operation from plan to print was in one manageable location.

Now I hear there is a search on for a properly qualified, experienced man to head up this operation. There is a man well qualified from the standpoint of experience and performance record who would like this assignment. He is Robert S. Scott and his official forms and references have been sent to the appropriate offices in the White House and to the Department of Defense. He has been a working Republican since 1952, and I am sure he would do a great job.

Much "

Any help will be greatly appreciated by,



#### ROBERT S. SCOTT

A creative professional with a comprehensive background in military, industrial, governmental, and educational audiovisual field as producer, writer, director, actor, and AV system manager.

During WWII, entered Army as a private, commissioned, and trained in Signal Corps, served in Europe as combat engineer unit commander with final assignment as Chief of Entertainment, Hq. USFET in charge of all live shows in occupation zone on staffs of Generals Eisenhower and McNarny. Retired reserve as Lt. Colonel, Signal Corps.

Pioneered the effective use and educational potential of "AV Communication" as an essential management tool for accelerating the decision-making process, synthesizing and simplifying information related to scientific and technical R and R programs, translating them into understandable messages for high-level government and public audiences.

During Eisenhower administrations organized, managed and developed the AV Communication system in support of the military -- scientific-industrial team which contributed effectively to the success of the high priority ICBM and Space Programs for DOD/USAF.

AV Communication advisor and creative consultant to Hq. USAF, Office of Aerospace Research and AF Systems Command through contract with The Aerospace Corporation. On loan to White House to serve with Drug Abuse Program and President's Advisory Council on Management Improvement.

Director of Motion Pictures and Television for USIA, Nixon-Ford Administrations, GS-18 (Schedule C) in charge of world-wide products and distribution. Awarded Management Improvement Certificate by President Ford, 1975, and projected the image (as well as the "Voice") of America and Freedom overseas during the International Celebration of our Nation's Bicentennial.

Applied in November 1980 for SES position as Director, Defense AV Agency. Survived the evaluation process and emerged one of top three candidates. Position being converted to Schedule C, non-career status by Reagan Administration.

WASHINGTON

May 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Smith:

Thank you for your letter recommending Mr. Robert P. Hunter for appointment as Chairman of the National Labor Relations Board.

He has very serious support and is actively under consideration.

I've taken the liberty of forwarding your letter to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for his review.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Herman Smith
President
National Association of Home Builders
15th and M Streets, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20005



Dear John:

Thank you for your letter regarding Jim Fuller. I have directed your support on his behaaffto the personnel specialsat responsible for the position of SIPC Commissioner.

Please be assured that Mr. Fuller will be given every consideration. Thank you for the input.

Best regards,

E. Pendleton James
Assistant to the President
for Presidential Personnel

The Honomable John S.R. Shad Office of the Chaminamoner Securities and Exchange Commission Washington, D.C. 20549

cc: Willa Johnson Mike Deaver



### SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION WASHINGTON, D.C. 20549

May 18, 1981

s- Aet EPT ca Johnson Drawer

Mr. E. Pendleton James
Assistant to the President
for Presidential Personnel
The White House
Washington, D.C. 20500

Re: SIPC Commissioner candidate

Dear Pen:

Since the SEC has oversight responsibility for the Securities Investor Protection Corporation, Jim Fuller asked me to endorse his nomination by Mike Deaver for this non-paying Presidential appointment, which I am pleased to do.

He is well qualified for the position. Until recently, Jim was a Senior Vice President of the New York Stock Exchange. He was helpful to me in the fund-raising effort for the President's nomination. Jim's present address is:

Mr. James W. Fuller Vice President of Marketing Charles Schwab & Co. One Second Street San Francisco, Calif. 94105 (415) 546-1000

Sincerely,

John S.R. Shad Chairman

WASHINGTON

May 13, 1981

Dear Mr. Bolan:

Thank you sincerely for your strong recommendation of Jean Girard for Ambassador to UNESCO. She is under active consideration and your support will be considered when we make that decision.

Thank you sincerely for your comments.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Thomas A. Bolan 39 East 68th Street New York, N.Y. 10021

BCC: Jay Moorhad

WHB 009 (1444) (1-014335A110) PD 04/20/81 1444

81 APR 20 P 2: 52

ICS IPMWGWC WSH

04271 04-20 0230P EST

PMS WHITE HOUSE DC

4-0263705110 04/20/81

ICS IPMMTZZ CSP

2124721458 TDMT NEW YORK NY 81 04-20 0155P EST
PMS MICHAEL K BEAVER DEPUTY CHIEF OF STAFF RPT DLY MGM
WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON DC

I UNDERSTAND THAT MRS JEAN GERARD IS BEING CONSIDERED FOR A POSITION

WITH UNESCO. AS CO CHAIRMAN OF THE NEW YORK - REAGAN FINANCE COMMITTEE AND AS AN ACTIVE MEMBER OF REAGAN - BUSCH COMMITTEE, AS WELL AS THROUGH MANY YEARS OF ASSOCIATION AND POLITICAL MATTERS, I KNOW MRS GERARD TO BE A WOMAN OF EXCEPTIONAL INTELLIGENCE AND

COMPETENCE AND A 100 PERCENT SUPPORTER OF PRESIDENT REAGANS POLICIES AND PHILOSOPHIES. I RECOMMEND HER WITHOUT HESITATION FOR ANY POSITION OF HIGH RESPONSIBILITY.

THOMAS A BOLAN 39 EAST 68 ST NEW YORK NY 10021

39 EAST 68 ST

NEW YORK NY 10021

1432 EST

NNNN

WASHINGTON

May 13, 1981

Dear Mr. Williams:

Thank you for your strong recommendation of Robert Hunter for Chairman of the National Relations Board.

He is, indeed, very well qualified, and I am sure your comments will be taken into consideration when we make the final decision on that position.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. L. S. Williams PPG Industries, Inc. One Gateway Center Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Orig te Gen James



PPG INDUSTRIES, INC./ONE GATEWAY CENTER/PITTSBURGH, PENNSYLVANIA 15222/AREA 412/434-2101

May 7, 1981

L. STANTON WILLIAMS, Chairman of the Board

Michael K. Deaver, Deputy Chief of Staff and Assistant to the President The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

For a significant period of time, the National Labor Relations Board has been operating with only three members. I am sure you would agree that the vital work of the Board will be improved and the process of important cases will be expedited with the nomination and Senate consent of competent nominees for the two vacant seats.

I am pleased to join a broad group of individuals and organizations in supporting the nomination of Robert P. Hunter, currently serving as Chief Counsel of the Senate Labor and Human Resources Committee, for the post of Chairman of the National Labor Relations Board.

Mr. Hunter is admirably qualified for the position by virtue of his professional background, experience, and personal qualities. His previous association with the Board, expertise in labor law, and administrative experience provide him with the depth of knowledge and ability that would be well utilized in the Chairmanship of the Board. Moreover, his broad acceptability by various segments demonstrates both his impartial expertise and the likelihood for swift Senate consent.

Accordingly, I wish to lend my support to the nomination of Mr. Hunter for the position of Chairman of the National Labor Relations Board.

Sincerely,

L. S. Williams

cc: Mr. E. Pendleton James
The Honorable John Heinz
The Honorable Arlen Specter

WASHINGTON

May 6, 1981

Dear Cap:

Robert H. Bye is under consideration for Special Assistant to the Deputy Assistant Secretary in the Office of International Security Affairs at the Defense Department. He is also interested in Assistant to Deputy Advisor for Asian Affairs.

Please take a look at his resume. I would appreciate anything you can do in getting Bob settled into either of these positions.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Caspar Weinberger Secretary of Defense The Pentagon Room 3E880 Washington, D.C. 20301

#### THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 5, 1981

MEMORANDUM

TO:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT: Board for International Broadcasting

Do we have any more spots on the Board for International Broadcasting or something similar?

THORITON



Charles B. Thornton, Chairman of the Board

April 27, 1981

Dear Mike:

Your mail must be running at about the same flood level as the Mississippi after a big winter thaw, but I venture to add to it with one more personnel suggestion -- for one of those positions on the Board for International Broadcasting.

The nominee: Col. Barney Oldfield, USAF(Ret.), who is a well-known-to and longtime associate of the President.

He has many involvements which would seem to match the position well - Trustee of Edward R. Murrow Symposium, Washington State University; was the founder of the Radio and Television News Directors Foundation and administers its endowed scholarships program; is on the Board of Advisors to the Dean of the School of Journalism, University of Nebraska; has lived, worked and done assignments of one kind or another in 69 countries on every continent; and when we had a Litton International Development Corporation he was one of its Vice Presidents. He has been our point of contact in East/West trade, and exchange relations with Communist Bloc countries, so has no illusions about the game-playing. He is widely acquainted with key people, knowledgable, remembers everybody and they remember him, knows where to go to get answers and has wide access to all kinds of information. He is constantly sought out by professionals for backgrounders on locales, personalities, and how to get from here to there. He has been variously a newspaperman, worked in radio, was a Hollywood publicist at Warner Brothers (where the President was one of his personalities assigned), was the longest timer of regular military officers in public affairs and was the first newspaperman to become a paratrooper when the Army started that branch of service. He is a professional writer, scripts, books, magazine pieces, speeches (frequently picked up in Vital Speeches of the Day and the Congressional RECORD). He wrote many of one-liners for the President's campaign.

He has been with me now for more than 18 years, is an adept and skilled staff man, a great admirer and respecter of President Reagan to whom he has been dedicated for nearly four decades.

This will give you enough of an idea to make a determination whether to pursue the suggestion further, and I appreciate very much your giving it your attention.

Sincerely, Charles B. Thornton

Mr. Michael Deaver, Special Assistant to the President, The White House,

# THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 5, 1981

Dear Randy:

Thank you for your nice note and expression of interest in the Reagan Administration. I have sent your letter on to the appropriate White House personnel office and you should be hearing from someone very soon.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Randy E. Hatch 914 Morningside Drive Huntingdon, Tennessee 38344

# THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 5, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Julian M. Niemczyk

Can we take under consideration Julian M. Niemczyk for an ambassadorial position?

MKD

THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 4, 1981

Dear Lt. Cdr. Steiner:

Thank you for your letter of recent date recommending Jim Carey for a position in the Navy and Defense Departments.

Needless to say, we always appreciate the information and insight that associates of potential appointees are willing to afford us, as it serves to expedite the evaluation process. I hope that you will feel free to offer us your advice and counsel on similar matters in the future.

Thank you again for your assistance in regard to this matter.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Lt Cdr Walter K. Steiner 514 Tennessee Avenue Alexandria, VA 22305

# THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

May 5, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Ray Nesbit

I would very much appreciate Ray Nesbit being considred for the National Park System Advisory Board.

Please keep me posted.

#### RAYMOND J. NESBIT

545 Hartnell Place Sacramento, California 95825 (916) 929-2382

Mr Mike Deaver the White House Wash D.C.

Depent a few days in Wash. last week working on some national Park Service matters and had a nice couple of hours with Juni Watt. In really un pressed what he is doing but I am concerned about the bod press his getting here, courtery of the fierra Club.

onike - I am a condidate for an appointment to the national Park System advisory Boo Sec. Watt makes the appointment. I would apparent any help.

Kinder regards to you and the family.

Kay

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 30, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Personnel Recommendations

Don't forget George Bush is very interested in William Hewitt and is now recommending him for Paris.

Speaking of Paris, remember that Bill Brock is interested in Dan Galbraith for that post.

Also, here are Bill Casey's nominations for Ambassadors. In addition, Malcolm Baldridge's candidates.

WM HEWITT DAN GAZBRAITA

andarande

MEMORANDM FOR:

The Honorable Michael K. Deaver

Assistant to the President and

Deputy Chief of Staff

SUBJECT:

Ambassadorial Candidates

Here are three Ambassadorial candidates that I feel I am obligated to speak up for as a result of their campaign activities. One has Ambassadorial experience and the other two are also well qualified.

Ralph Becker. While we were in California, I enlisted him to follow John Anderson's legal machinations in his effort to qualify in various states—the Carter effort to block him, etc. He had handled the Rocky Mountain States in the Nixon and Ford campaigns and has been politically active since he was President of the Young Republicans in New York State. He worked faithfully and provided counsel on the Anderson developments. After the election he was active in raising money and developing programs for the Inaugural. He's been Counsel for the Kennedy Center since the Eisenhower days and has represented a lot of embassies around town. Jerry Ford appointed him as Ambassador to Honduras and he is anxious to represent the United States in one of the small European nations or, as a second choice, in Latin America.

Bob Evans was a Connally supporter. When Connally dropped out and we weren't bringing in any money, I asked him to do a fund-raiser in Detroit before the Michigan primary. He had a fund-raising dinner in Detroit which the candidate, Ed Meese and I attended. It raised \$350,000 and was, I think, the biggest fund-raiser we had outside of California. Then again, at my request, he took on the chairmanship or the thousand-dollar-a-plate dinner at the Detroit Plaza during the Convention. He produced more money for key state committees to fund the grass roots activity during the election campaign. Evans, who is a former President of American Motors, was always ready to do whatever was asked of him. He is interested in becoming Ambassador to Switzerland. There is an American Ambassador to Switzerland at Bern and an Ambassador to the U.N. in Geneva. If Switzerland is not possible, I would like to see him offered some other post.

Jim Davant, another early Connally supporter, pitched in to raise money for us in both the primary and election campaigns. He's just retired as Chief Executive of Paine Webber and is interested in New Zealand, Canada, or one of the small European countries.

William J. Casey

WASHINGTON

March 23, 1981

TO: Lyn

FROM: Secretary Ballrige ( phone call)

RE: David Miller

David Miller would like to be the U.S. Ambassador to Tanzania. Sec. Bakrige thinks the State Dept. will recommend him.

He wanted you to know, when the approval comes to you, that his wife, Molly, "almost single-handedly" ran the exedutive head of the Reagan Business Committee. This is the National Business Committee, he said. He just wanted you to know that she is very politically active and that she did a great job for the Business Committee.

Mike D\_ 74/

antersadond

٠.

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 30, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

E. Pendleton James

FROM:

Michael K. Deaver

SUBJECT:

June Walker

I would strongly recommend June Walker for Executive Director of the President's Commission on Executive Exchange.

BCC: Jay Monkead

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 30, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Mary C. Palvey

I recommend Mary C. Palvey for Chairman of the Social Security Advisory Borad, and I cleared it with Martin Anderson.

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 29, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Baker Appointment - Tennessee Valley Authority Charles Dean

I talked to Senator Hatfield about the Tennessee Valley Authority and he's on board.

WASHINGTON

April 28, 1981

MEMORANDUM TO JAMES BAKER

EDWIN MEESE

MICHAEL DEAVER V

FROM:

JAY MOORHEAD

m

THRU:

E. PENDLETON JAMES

SUBJECT:

Baker Appointment -- Tennessee Valley Authority

- Charles Dean -

Ron McMahon and I worked out the following scenario for the release of the appointment:

- 1). Baker's office to release tonight a statement that the Senator has recommended to the President Charles Dean for Chairman of the Board of the T.V.A.
- 2). On Thursday morning, the White House releases the intention to nominate Dean.

In the meantime, I will personally send copies of Dean's resume to Allen, Anderson, Nofziger, Shelby and Fielding to get clearance for Thursday's announcement.

Max Friedersdorf's office has already been contacted.

Seetsat

## Mnited States Senate

OFFICE OF THE MAJORITY LEADER
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

April 27, 1981

Dear Mike,

Attached is the biographical background on Charles Dean whom Senator Baker and other Tennesseeans request be nominated as Chairman of the Board of T.V.A.

Thanks for your help.

Sincerely,

Ron McMahan

Press Secretary to the MAJORITY LEADER

RM/1b

### BIOGRAPHICAL INFORMATION

Charles H. Dean, Jr.

4021 Topside Road, Knoxville, Tennessee 37920

BORN: October 22, 1925, Knoxville, Tennessee

EDUCATION: Knoxville City Schools: University of Tennessee (one year), U.S. Naval Academy, B.S. 1947 (letter in track); After military duty, attended U.T. Agriculture College several quarters, and while

Agriculture College several quarters, and while at KUB took engineering review courses at night.

MILITARY: After graduation from USNA served in United States

Marine Corps for three years and United States

Marine Corps Reserve for 10: was commanding officer

(major) of 6th Engineers, USMGR.

FAMILY: Married to former Lottie Lavender. Children are

Helen Dean Bruner, James M. Dean, Camille Dean Glover

(all graduates of U.T.): two grandsons.

CHURCH: Erin Presbyterian (Choir)

PROFESSIONAL: Licensed Professional Engineer (since 1963)

BUSINESS: Knoxville Fertilizer Company - Factory Representative from 1951-1959: Knoxville Utilities Board from

1959-present - various engineering and administrative

assignments. General Manager since 1971.

CAREER RELATED: President of Tennessee Valley Public Power

Association, 1977: President Elect, Technical Society of Knoxville: Director of American

Public Power Association from 1977-1980: Member

IEEE, AWWA, NSPE

CIVIC: President, Knoxville Civitan Club, 1963: President, Society for Advancement of Management (Knoxville)

1968: President, Knoxville Tourist Bureau, 1976: Chairman Chancellor's Associates, University of

Tennessee, 1979: Chairman, Dogwood Arts Festival, 1969.

BOARDS-CURRENT: Knoxville College: Knox County Industrial

Land Board:

BOARDS-PAST: Boys' Club: Red Cross: Dogwood Arts Festival:

Dulin Art Gallery: Chamber of Commerce, U.T.

Development Council.

AWARDED: Professional Manager Citation, SAM (National), 1975.

CLUBS: Knoxville Racquet Club (past President and Director):

Club LaConte (Board of Governors).

HOBBIES: Tennis, Snow and Water Skiing, Boating, Painting.

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 29, 1981

Dear Mr. Taylor:

Thank you for your recommendation of Karney Hodge of Fresno, California, for Chairman of the National Endowment for the Arts.

I appreciate your suggestion and have passed your letter on to the appropriate people in the White House and Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John A. Taylor
Petroleum Exploration
Suite 700, City Center Building
Main and Broadway
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73102

KARNEY HODGE

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 29, 1981

Dear Paul:

Thanks for your memo on Ed Weidenfeld. I know how much he wants this and that consideration will come before the President shortly.

I will keep you posted.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Paul Laxalt United States Senate Washington, D.C. 20510



COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS
COMMITTEE ON JUDICIARY

## United States Senate

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20510

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 315 RUSSELL OFFICE BUILDING (202) 224-3542

CARSON CITY OFFICE: 705 NORTH PLAZA STREET (702) 883-1930

LAS VEGAS OFFICE: 300 LAS VEGAS BLVD., SOUTH (702) 385-6547

> RENO OFFICE: 300 BOOTH STREET (702) 784-5568

MEMO TO: Mike Deaver

FROM: Paul Laxalt

DATE: April 27, 1981

I am writing about Ed Weidenfeld and the Federal Trade Commission Chairmanship.

The FTC has an enormous impact on American business. The Commission has become a court of first resort for the fringes of the consumer movement. Its "antitrust" and "consumer protection" responsibilities range from approving business mergers to regulating retail credit disclosures. The FTC also regulates advertising, marketing and sales practices. The FTC is an independent agency. Commissioners cannot be removed. The President names his Chairman, but removing a Chairman could create a public spectacle. All Commission members vote, but the Chairman controls the staff and sets the tone.

Ed Weidenfeld is qualified for the job. He's practiced law before the agency and he's managed a government staff. His work in the campaign demonstrates his commitment to President Reagan. You are familiar with his outstanding background. He could make a major contribution to the President's deregulation program.

Copy to: Mr. Edward Weidenfeld

Mr. Frank Whetstone

WASHINGTON

April 28, 1981

Dear Mr. Jones:

Shirley Moore has handed me your recent letter regarding your consideration as Under Secretary of the United States Army.

I have taken the liberty of passing along your resume and list of supporters to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel. You will be hearing from his office in the near future.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Phelps Jones Veterans of Foreign Wars VFW Memorial Building 200 Maryland Avenue, N. E. Washington, D.C. 20002

### VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS

OF THE UNITED STATES

FOUNDED 1899



OFFICE OF
DIRECTOR
NATIONAL SECURITY AND FOREIGN AFFAIRS

April 23, 1981

V. F. W. MEMORIAL BUILDING 200 MARYLAND AVENUE, N. E. WASHINGTON, D. C. 20002

Ms. Shirley Moore Office of Mr. Michael K. Deaver The White House Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Shirley:

Just a note from your telephone chum, Phelps Jones, with two  $\underline{\text{brief}}$  pieces of self-explanatory paper attached.

Again, met with Lyn Nofziger and Ed Thomas (Meese's Office) yesterday. Both suggested I touch base with Mike Deaver.

Please show the attached to your boss. Reaction from Lyn and Ed were good.

Get me on Mr. Deaver's calendar if you can; if not, keep the faith.

Cordially,

Muly 1001 (543-2239)
Phelps Jones

PJ/mmt Attachments

HANDED TO SMORE

### WILLIAM A. CLEMENT, JR.

William A. Clement, Jr. is the President of The Dobbs Corporation, an investment brokerage firm in Washington, DC. The firm specializes in developing sources of credit and capital for small business enterprises. Additionally, The Dobbs Corporation provides general management and business counseling to both profit and non-profit organizations.

Prior to forming his own firm, Mr. Clement served in the Carter Administration as the Assistant Administrator of the U.S. Small Business Administration in Washington, DC. He was the agency's top management officer in charge of minority business development and was responsible for the policy and management of SBA's 8(a) Business Development Program. During his tenure at SBA, the program was structured as a more comprehensive business development program which included government procurement, financial assistance, and management and technical support. Mr. Clement was a member of both the agency's Management Board and Executive Committee.

Before serving in the Carter Administration, Mr. Clement was the Vice-President and Senior Loan Officer of the Citizens Trust Bank in Atlanta, Georgia. He started his business career as a credit analyst and commercial loan officer with the North Carolina National Bank in Charlotte, North Carolina.

Mr. Clement was a stockbroker with the Robinson-Humphrey Company and Bache, Halsey Stuart Shields, Inc., member firms of the New York Stock Exchange.

He was a life insurance agent with the North Carolina Mutual Life Insurance Company and received his <u>CLU</u> designation from the American College of Life Underwriters, Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania.

In September 1979, Mr. Clement was appointed by President Carter as a member of the Board of Directors, National Consumer Cooperative Bank, Washington, DC.

Presently, Mr. Clement is an adjunct professor at the Howard University School of Business and Finance in Washington, DC.

He is a member of the Board of Advisors, the National Bank of Washington in Washington, DC, and a member of the Board of Trustees, the Metropolitan Baptist Church in Washington, DC.

A graduate of Morehouse College in Atlanta, Georgia, he received his MBA from the Wharton School of Finance and Commerce, University of Pennsylvania, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania.

Apeil 24, 1981

Dear Mr. Deaver:

Your resume was recently forwarded to our office by Michael Deaver. I have taken the leberty of directing your credentials to our personnel specialists responsible for your areas of interest.

When an appropriate position becomes available, we will be in touch. Thank you for your interest in serving the Administration.

Sincerely,

Jay Moorhead Executive Assistant to E. Pendleton James

Mr. Billye L. Deaver 15821 K street P.O. Box 937 Mojave. California 93501

> Jan - the positione which My Deaver is best qualified - Liaison / PR are all filled in all my agenci & Departments. Sorry

Ron Mann Pat Carlile



William H. Deaver Editor & Publisher

(805) 824-4585

Billye L. Deaver Business Manager

Moohea

15821 K Street

P.O. Box 937

Mojave California 93501

April 4, 1981

Mr. Mike Deaver THE WHITE HOUSE Washington, D.C. 20500

Dear Mike:

Enclosed please find another copy of my resume. As we discussed on the phone, my interests have been in the areas of defense, law enforcement, and transportation. I enjoy writing and photography, and think I work well in liaison responsibilities.

The resume doesn't mention it, but we have been rated a "Blue Ribbon Newspaper," by the National Newspaper Foundation; and I won an honorable mention for best editorial in this year's Kern Press Club competition.

It was good talking to you - and good to know you came through this horrible week in good spirits.

I talked to Mom - she said she thinks her problem was caused by something she ate. We'll keep an eye out.

If you need anymore information, let me know.

Love;

BILL

P.O. Box 937

Mojave, CA, 93501

(805) 824-2295

#### EMPLOYMENT EXPERIENCE:

Editor/Publisher, The Mojave Desert News, a weekly newspaper, circulation 2600. Purchased newspaper February, 1979; increased circulation from 1600 to present figure; size of paper from eight pages to an average of twenty pages; introduced Video Display phototypesetting and other modern labor- and time-saving technology to operations. Write about half of paper, including spot news, features, editorials, a weekly column, re-write. Also responsible for layout of paper, photography, photo-processing, some graphic-arts darkroom work, administration, community and government relations. Average workweek: 90-plus hours.

Clerk/Administrator, East Kern Municipal Court District, Kern County, California. December 1978 — December 1979. Responsible for four branches of municipal court in four cities, ten employees. Instituted program of centralizing clerical operations to achieve economies of scale and improved service, reduced inefficient operations where necessary. Resigned when newspaper purchased.

District Representative, Hon. William M. Ketchum, Member of Congress, 18th California Congressional District. March 1977 — December 1978. Responsible for operations in district which included all or portions of four large counties. Responsible for five employees. Liaison with local government, business, industry, constituents. Left position to assume responsibilities as Court Clerk/Administrator.

Constable, Mojave Judicial District, Kern County, California, August 1971 — March 1977. Responsible for service of civil process, transportation of prisoners, bailiff of court, some administration. Appointed to position as number one in interview procedure, later won election to position for full term. Left position, which was being phased into Sheriff's Department, to return to work for the late Congressman Ketchum.

Administrative Assistant, Assemblyman William M. Ketchum, 29th Assembly District (California). March 1968 — August 1971. Responsible for operation of district office, liaison with local government, community leaders, business, industry, constituents. Handled constituent problems, responsible for media relations, wrote news releases.

Communications Disptacher, Kern County Communications Department. 1955-61, 1965 — March, 1968. Responsible for coordinating public-safety communications between public-safety and local government agencies in East Kern County. Handled citizen complaints, operated radio, telephone and teletype equipment. Left to assume duties with Assemblyman Ketchum.

Communications Dispatcher, Assistant Watch Commander, Santa Clara County Communications Department, San Jose, California. 1961-1965. Responsible for coordinating communications between public-safety and local government agencies, processing citizen complaints and requests for emergency service. As Assistant Watch Commander, assisted Watch Commander with operation of communications center, and directing activities of up to five employees. Acted as Watch Commander in his absence. Resigned to move back to the desert.

#### **EDUCATION:**

San Jose City College and Antelope Valley Community College — various courses. Graduated, Antelope Valley High School, Lancaster, California, 1953.

#### MILITARY EXPERIENCE:

United States Army, November 1958 — August 1960; Honorable Discharge with rank of SP/4. Air Force Reserve — 1960-62.

#### **COMMUNITY SERVICE:**

Past president, Mojave Chamber of Commerce

Past president, Mojave Lions Club

Board of Moderators, Mojave Community Congregational Church

Former Chairman, Classified Employees Personnel Commission, Office of Kern County Supt. of Schools.

Served as member of board of directors, Kern County Council on Alcoholism

Past member of board of directors, Boys Club of Bakersfield

#### PERSONAL:

Married, no children; health, excellent; references on request. U.S. Citizen, Born Dec. 30, 1935, Bakersfield, California.

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Terry:

Thank you for recommending Lyn Clark for the Commodities Commission. I have passed his name on to the personnel people and the Department of Agriculture and you should be hearing from them shortly.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Terry E. Branstad Office of The Lieutenant Governor State Capitol Des Moines, Iowa 50319

PIANK LYN

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Mr. Findlay:

I have your letter regarding an appointment to the Federal Savings and Loan Advisory Council. I have sent your name on to our Director of Presidential Personnel, E. Pendleton James. You should be hearing from his office shortly.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert C. Findlay Findlay Enterprises 1000 North Bowen Road Arlington, Texas 76012

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Jack:

Thanks for your letter about Richard Ford. I passed his name on to our personnel people and will stay on top of it myself.

Thanks for the suggestion.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

EDIA RICHARD

Mr. Jack Flanigan Executive Director California Housing Council, Inc. 1225 Eighth Street, Suite 325

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear John:

Thanks for your suggestion - Paul J. O'Brien. I have sent his name on to E. Pendleton James in the Presidential Department, and I will take a special look at him myself.

Many thanks for your kind words.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. John E. Christensen Security Pacific National Bank 333 South Hope Street Los Angeles, CA 90071

O'BNEN. PAUL I.

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Miss Dutton:

Thanks for your good note and recommendation of Perry Scott. I have taken the liberty of passing your note on to the appropriate people, and you should be hearing from some of them soon.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Miss Leslie Carol Dutton 215 21st Place Santa Monica, CA 90402

SCOTT. PERKY

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

#### Dear Bob:

I received your note about Rod Heller and have passed it on to all the appropriate people. I will stay on top of it.

I am glad to hear your Dad is doing so well.

Please give my love to all your family.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Robert H. Tuttle Holmes Tuttle Enterprises 145 North La Brea Avenue Los Angeles, CA 90036

HELLER ROD

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Charlie:

Thanks for your notes about Russell J. Thomas, Jr. and Norman J. Kautz. I have passed these names on to the appropriate personnel people and you can be assured they will be given careful consideration.

Many thanks.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Charles H. Price II Chairman of the Board American Bank One West Armour Kansas City, Missouri 64111

### American Bank

CHARLES H. PRICE II Chairman of the Board

April 3, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20006

Dear Mike:

Enclosed is a resume on Mr Norman J. Kautz who I understand is one of the individuals being considered for appointment to the Commodity Futures Trading Corporation. It is my understanding that E. Pendleton James or others may already have visited with Mr. Kautz.

Although I am not personally acquainted with Mr. Kautz, he comes highly recommended by Mr. Mort Sosland as well as Mr. Walt Vernon. Both of these gentlemen are well known to me and have my respect and admiration because of their involvement with the Kansas City Board of Trade and the Kansas City agricultural community futures areas. As a matter of fact, I had recommended Mort for the position of Secretary of Agricultural but regrettably he withdrew his name from consideration by reason of the many stringent restrictions relating to the 1978 Ethics in Government Act. I would be most grateful if you would make known to Mr. James our collective interest in the prospective appointment of Mr. Kautz.

Needless to say, we are all gratified that the President is recovering rapidly and feel a sense of shame over the tragic attmpt on his life.

Warm personal regards.

Exaction 1

### American Bank

1 Le round

CHARLES H. PRICE II Chairman of the Board

April 14, 1981

Mr. Michael K. Deaver
Assistant to the President
Deputy Chief of Staff
The White House
1600 Pennsylvania Avenue, N. W.
Washington, D. C. 20006

Dear Mike:

A number of my legal and business friends are interested in the possibility that Russell J. Thomas, Jr. might be appointed to the National Labor Relations Board. All of those with whom I have spoken enthusiastically endorse Mr. Thomas.

I enclose the resume of Mr. Thomas who is now in the Detroit office of Pepper, Hamilton and Sheetz after having served with the National Labor Relations Board, General Motors Corporation and with Digital Equipment Corporation as well as with the law firm with which he is now associated.

I would believe that Mr. Thomas would be an outstanding appointment by the Reagan administration and relying upon the advice of friends in whom I have great confidence, I respectfully urge favorable consideration of him for this position.

Sincerely,

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Howard:

Thanks for your good note about Lowell Pannell. I have sent his name forward to the appropriate people.

It was delightful to hear from you again.

Warm regards,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Howard Stern Stern's Luggage, Inc. 194 Oakridge Mall San Jose, CA 95123

PANNELL, LOWELL

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Mr. Scaife:

Faith Whittlesey is under active consideration for the post of Ambassador to Switzerland. I appreciate your strong recommendation, which I am sure will be taken seriously by the President when a final decision is made.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Richard M. Scaife Mellon Square Pittsburgh, PA 15230

BCE: Jen James
FAITU IIIVITTIESEY

WASHINGTON

April 24, 1981

Dear Governor du Pont:

Faith Whittlesey is under active consideration for the post of Ambassador to Switzerland. I appreciate your strong recommendation, which I am sure will be taken seriously by the President when a final decision is made.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Pierre S. du Pont State Office Building 820 French Street Wilmington, Delaware 19801

FAITH WHITTLESEY

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 23, 1981

Dear Mr. Miller:

Thank you for your recent letter of recommendation and endorsement of Mr. James J. Carey.

I have forwarded your letter to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for review. Please be assured that your comments will be given every consideration and will be further noted in Mr. Miller's personnel file.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. A. Scott Miller Navy League of the United States Post Office Box 7207 Shawnee Mission, Kansas 66207

WASHINGTON

April 23, 1981

Dear Mrs. Wolfish:

Thank you for your letter expressing an interest in the Reagan Administration.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for review.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

64 Essex Street 22B New York, NY 10002 (212) 254-8601 April 17, 1981

Honorable Michael Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff The White House Washington, DC 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

I am a student at the Pace University School of Law and will graduate in June, 1982. At this time, I am exploring various opportunities regarding employment and am interested in being considered as a candidate for a position with your office.

A copy of my resume is enclosed for your use.

I would appreciate the opportunity to meet with you and discuss present or future possibilities of a position with your office.

Being a participant in the work and study program at my Law School there is a very good likelihood that my Law School would pay 80% of my salary.

Yours truly,

(Mrs.) Marcia Wolfish

Enc.

WASHINGTON

April 16, 1981

Dear Mr. Pelfrey:

Thank you for writing to endorse the candidacy of John E. Mogk for the Chairmanship of the United States Section of the International Joint Commission (IJC).

I have forwarded your letter to E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel. I am sure you will be hearing from him soon.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. Melvin H. Pelfrey
District 2 - Marine Engineers
Beneficial Association - Associated
Maritime Officers
933-35 Summit Street
Toledo. Ohio 43604

District 2

Marine Reneficial Association - Associated Maritime Fricers

AFL-CIO

933-35 SUMMIT STREET, TOLEDO, OHIO 43604 . (419) 255-3940

MELVIN H. PELFREY
VICE PRESIDENT
GREAT LAKES

April 8, 1981

Mr. Mike Deaver Deputy Chief of Staff White House 1600 Penn. Ave. N. W. Washington, D. C. 20500

Dear Mr. Deaver:

We are writing to endorse the candidacy of John E. Mogk for the Chairmanship of the United States Section of the International Joint Commission (IJC).

A large part of the IJC's function is directed toward problems involving the Great Lakes. We believe Mr. Mogk's residence in the State of Michigan -- which is in the center of the Great Lakes -- would be a positive factor in contributing to his ability to lend to the effectiveness of the Commission.

John Mogk's background of law, specifically in the area of environmental protection and his involvement in energy and resource research, qualifies him to function as Chairman of the IJC.

We strongly urge the selection of John Mogk for this position.

Sincerely,

Melvin H. Pelfrey

Executive Vice-President

Malvin & Celper

Lakes

MHP/aj CC:

Congressman James Blanchard Mr. Bill Liebold

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 16, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

E. PENDLETON JAMES

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT:

Resumes

The attached resumes are forwarded for your review.

Name of applicants:

Kent Harris Gerard J. Hinckley

PSNL

## THE WHITE HOUSE WASHINGTON

April 15, 1981

MEMORANDUM

T0:

JAY MOORHEAD

FROM:

MICHAEL K. DEAVER

SUBJECT: Personnel

- Here is another black that we should try to find a spot for. - Toye Lewis
- Can we find a spot for Jim Fuller on the Securities Investor Protection Corporation.
- I read in the paper where Martha Mitchell's daughter was going to be an intern in the White House. If that program is open, can we consider this young man? Wm Coyle

WASHINGTON

April 6, 1981

Dear Bill:

Thanks for your note of endorsement for Bob Evers.

I've passed your letter on to Mac Baldrige and Penn James. Bob should be hearing from them soon.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. William J. Robinson
Tosco Corporation
1919 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W.
Suite 706
Washington, D.C. 20006

TOSCO CORPORATION 1919 PENNSYLVANIA AVENUE, N.W., SUITE 706 WASHINGTON, D. C. 20006 202/223-9200 March 26, 1981 WILLIAM J. ROBINSON DIRECTOR deer Biel-much for your nete eg endorment for bot WASHINGTON OFFICE Mr. Michael Deaver The White House Washington, D.C. 20500 Dear Mike: Please note the attached references from Senator Paul Laxalt and others on behalf of Bob Evers, who is interested in a position at the Department of Commerce. I hope you will find Bob Evers' credentials as impressive as I do, and that his interest in serving the Administration will be realized. Best wishes, on to mas Balchrige
inch Ban Janeso
Bah Should be herry
prom theny soon
Succession William J. Robinson WJR:s1 enclosures

WILLIAM F. CLINGER, JR. 23RD DISTRICT, PENNSYLVANIA

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 1221 LONGWORTH BUILDING (202) 225-5121

DISTRICT OFFICES:
301 S. ALLEN STREET
STATE COLLEGE, PENNSYLVANIA 16801
(814) 238-1776
305 PENN BANK BUILDING
WARREN, PENNSYLVANIA 16365
(814) 726-3910

## Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

Washington, D.C. 20515

March 17, 1981

COMMITTEE:
PUBLIC WORKS AND
TRANSPORTATION

SUBCOMMITTEE ON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT

SUBCOMMITTEE ON OVERSIGHT AND REVIEW

SUBCOMMITTEE ON PUBLIC BUILDINGS
AND GROUNDS

Secretary Malcolm Baldrige
U.S. Department of Commerce
Commerce Building
14th Street between Constitution
Avenue and E Street, N.W.
Washington, D.C. 20230

Dear Secretary Baldrige:

While I recognize that your office has been inundated with thousands of interested people who would like to serve you in various capacities, I wanted to bring to your attention the name of another outstanding individual, Mr. Robert J. Evers, who has expressed a strong interest in being considered for the position of Director of the Bureau of Industrial Economics.

Mr. Evers has had an extensive background both in the government as well as private industry. I will not review here his extensive accomplishments, all of which are outlined in the enclosed vitae. After your review and evaluation of his qualifications, I am confident that he could make an invaluable contribution to the Commerce Department.

Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation.

My best personal regards,

Sincerely,

WILLIAM F. CLINGER, JR

WFC:mgs Enclosure

cc: Mr. E. Pendleton James
Assistant to the President,
Presidential Personnel
The White House

#### PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE

#### Business:

- Represent national and Maryland State beverage industry leaders establishing an area wide recycling program as a positive alternative to government regulation.
- Former Executive Vice President of the Can Manufacturers Institute, the national trade association for this \$11 billion industry.
- Founded and directed the Arcata National Corporation subsidiary which worked with federal and state government, commercial banks and local California business to provide management and technical assistance for minority business development; a project guided by James Lynn, then Undersecretary of Commerce.
- Management consultant for Peat, Marwick & Co, specializing in program management planning and control for the defense industry, and in new business development, marketing, finance and corporate planning.
- Sales Engineer for Rockwell International; Washington Representative and Assistant to the Vice President of Communications, General Dynamics.

#### Government:

- Consultant to the Department of Energy, serving as Acting Director of Acquisition and Development of the Standby Gasoline Rationing Plan.
- Former Director of Operations for President Ford's Council on International Economic Policy, and as coordinator with the Economic Policy Board chaired by then Treasury Secretary Simon.
- Deputy Director of the newly formed Domestic Business Policy Analysis Group formed by Commerce Secretary Dent.
- Managed several projects of the Cost of Living price control program, including exceptions for commercial and industrial sector, food and health sectors; and regulation of the basic materials industries. Also served as Deputy Administrator of Policy for the 1973 Special Price Freeze.
- Research Assistant to the Secretariat, serving U.S. AEC Chairman McCone.

#### OTHER PROFESSIONAL EXPERIENCE

### Education and Military:

- MBA, Stanford Graduate School of Business, California
- BA (Economics), St. Bonaventure University, New York
- U.S. Army Artillery School, Ft. Sill, Oklahoma; served in Korea

### Political:

- Life Member, Republican National Committee
- Member, U.S. Senatorial Club, RNC
- Member, Maryland Republicans
- Host, various fund raisers for local level candidates
- Campaign worker, for campaign which elected Bill Clinger (R-Pa) to the House

#### PERSONAL

- Age 48, excellent health
- Married to the former Donna Lee Arduin of Michigan:
   BA, Univeristy of Michigan
   MBA, University of California-Irvine
- Three children: ages 16, 14 and 12
- Residence: 5806 Warwick Place Chevy Chase, Maryland 20015
- Phone: 301/654-5302, 5303

April 2, 1981

Dear Ron:

Thanks for taking the time to let us know about Lucy Eisenhower. I have passed along your letter and her resume to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, with recommendations that she be given careful tration.

I appreciate your taking the time to let us know about a "real one".

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

The Honorable Ron Paul House of Represntatives Washington, D.C. 20515

WASHINGTON

April 1, 1981

Dear Mr. Pannell:

Thank you for your letter concerning your interest in the Reagan Administration.

I have taken the liberty of forwarding your resume and correspondence to Mr. E. Pendleton James, Director of Presidential Personnel, for review.

Again, thank you for writing.

Sincerely,

MICHAEL K. DEAVER Assistant to the President Deputy Chief of Staff

Mr. T. W. Pannell A & Z Public Relations Assn. 7311 12th Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20012